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From the Desk of Josh Moser, 

Secondary Principal 

 “Give me six hours to chop down a tree and I will spend the 
first four sharpening the axe.” 

-Abraham Lincoln 

 
With two months still left in the 2016-2017 school year, we 

are already looking ahead to the 2017-2018 school year. Even 

before baccalaureate, prom, and graduation are done for this 

year, there is a lot that has to be done for next year. That is not 

to say this last quarter of the school year is unimportant – 

quite the contrary. In the grand scheme of things, nine weeks 

is a little less than a blip. In the context of a school year, nine 

weeks can include what seems like a lifetime of activity. 

 

Planning for a school year takes an immense amount of time 

and experience. Some of the elements we rely on to do so 

include staffing changes, state mandates, classroom space, 

budgetary constraints, and student/parent/community 

feedback, to name a few. While we are seldom able to do 

everything we want, we always ensure students and teachers 

are provided with what they need for a variety of means to be 

successful and find joy in their learning. The outcomes of our 

planning for the 2017-2018 school year include the following 

changes and updates: 

 

Career and Technical Education (CTE) Courses: 

Recent legislation has altered the way schools in 

Iowa will deliver their CTE coursework. By June 30, 

2017, Regional CTE centers will be established 

across the state, done in conjunction with local 

community colleges. In our case, the existing 

partnership we have with DMACC will grow even 

stronger. The career and technical education 

coursework (called ―strands‖ in curricular terms) we  

 

will be offering at MStM for foreseeable future 

includes Health Sciences; Human Services 

(previously called Family and Consumer Sciences); 

Business & Marketing; and Applied Sciences:  

 

 

 

Manufacturing. Three of these CTE strands have a 

long history of partnership with DMAAC, ensuring a  

strong link between high school and college classes 

as well as some dual credit opportunities. The 

Manufacturing strand will have full State approval 

and linkage to DMACC by the start of the 2017-2018 

school year, as it has undergone significant revision 

and improvement since reinstating this program in 

2012 (for which most of the credit goes to the 

instructor, Mr. Chris Lee, and his deep content 

knowledge and desire to deliver a high-quality 

program). 

 

Social Studies: The Iowa Core standards for social 

studies have undergone some revision over the last 

few years, and the State Board of Education will 

eventually vote to adopt them as the content-area 

standards that will guide schools in social studies 

education. The new standards in social studies and 

other areas provide an opportune time to review 

current practices and course content to ensure we 

continue to deliver high-quality educational 

experiences. In response, teacher Mr. John Amfahr 

has been hard at work developing curriculum for a 

new 9
th

 grade social studies course in place of World 

Cultures. This new class will be a survey of all social 

sciences in an effort to show links between the 

different areas as well as whet our students’ appetites 

for further study in disciplines such as sociology, 

psychology, government, anthropology, and 

economics. 

 

Science: Like the CTE and social studies 

requirements, science has been subject to changes as 

well. The Next Generation Science Standards 

(NGSS) have been adopted by the State of Iowa and 

are expected to be implemented fully at the start of 

the 2017-2018 school year. While the two previous 

content areas have not had to undergo changes in 

course structure and sequence, science classes have. 

As a result, the course sequence for high school 

science classes will be as follows: 

 



o Freshman Year: Biology 

o Sophomore Year: Chemistry or Conceptual 

Chemistry 

o Junior Year: Physics or Conceptual Physics 

 

Students are required to have three (3) years of 

science coursework to fulfill graduation requirements 

set forth by MStM and the State of Iowa, as well as 

meeting requirements for admission to Iowa’s 

Regents universities (Iowa, Iowa State, and UNI). 

There will be elective science coursework to extend 

students’ interests and knowledge in all areas of 

science. Science teachers Mr. Travis Foell and Ms. 

Chaniese Crowe have already been hard at work 

making revisions to coursework to be in alignment 

with the NGSS for next year. 

 

Student Schedules for 2017-2018: We hope to begin 

scheduling for students in grades 6-11 in early April. 

Students in grades 7-11 will be working with their 

advisors to develop their schedules. Once those are 

complete, they will be sent home with students for 

parent/guardian signature and returned to school. 

This is to ensure that all parties have input on and 

access to the scheduling process and the finalized 

schedule comports with graduation requirements as 

well as college and career intentions. Students and 

parents will also be provided with our updated course 

guides to help with the scheduling process. The 

course guide, created by Mr. Randy Folkerts and 

Mrs. Kerry Gegner, highlight the variety of core 

classes and electives available on campus as well as 

the many diverse and high-quality opportunities 

available to students off campus including DMACC, 

Central Campus, and the Southridge Career 

Academy, as well as partnerships with area K-12 

schools. 

 

This is only a snapshot of the many moving pieces that go into 

planning for an academic year in the junior high and high 

school. Mr. Folkerts and I typically begin working on the 

master schedule in January and continue to revise for the next 

several months, depending on the aforementioned changes in 

staffing and revisions to Code requirements. To refer back to 

President Lincoln’s quote, careful and deliberate planning and 

preparation is an important part of any multi-layered process, 

such as building a schedule. If the axe isn’t sharp enough, then 

one will swing it needlessly and wonder why the tree won’t 

fall as they thought. 

 

Resources 

Draft of Iowa Standards for Social Studies: 

https://www.educateiowa.gov/sites/files/ed/documents/K-

12SocialStudiesDraftStandards.pdf 

 

Next-Generation Science Standards (NGSS): 

http://www.nextgenscience.org/iowa 

 

Changes to Career & Technical Education: 

https://www.educateiowa.gov/adult-career-and-community-

college/career-and-technical-education/cte-redesign 

 

 

 

From the Desk of Beth Happe,  

Elementary Principal 

 

Make Online Safety a Priority in Your Home 

Technology has changed how students learn and how they 

socialize.  Millions of kids in all age groups are online every 

day—at home, at school, at friends’ homes, at the library—

and many are creating online content.  To keep your child safe 

online: 

• Discuss rules and expectations.  Use software that helps to 

protect kids, but supervise carefully, too. Only allow your 

child to communicate with people you both know when he’s 

online. 

• Set limits on screen time, such as 10 hours or fewer per 

week.  Remember that screen time includes TV, computer and 

video game use.  

• Do not allow your child to reveal personal information 

online, such as his name, phone number, school, passwords or 

location.  

• Keep Internet access out of your child’s room.  Only let 

your child go online if you can see what he’s doing. 

• Learn about websites your child wants to visit.  Are they 

safe?  Do you approve of their content? 

• Encourage your child to be honest with you if something 

inappropriate occurs online.  React calmly if this happens.  

Report your concerns to the authorities.  

• Stay informed about online safety.  Visit sites such as:  

www. fosi.org (Family Online Safety Institute) and 

Netsmartz.org  for more tips. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.educateiowa.gov/sites/files/ed/documents/K-12SocialStudiesDraftStandards.pdf
https://www.educateiowa.gov/sites/files/ed/documents/K-12SocialStudiesDraftStandards.pdf
http://www.nextgenscience.org/iowa
https://www.educateiowa.gov/adult-career-and-community-college/career-and-technical-education/cte-redesign
https://www.educateiowa.gov/adult-career-and-community-college/career-and-technical-education/cte-redesign


From the Desk of Randy Folkerts,  

Secondary Counselor 

Happy Spring to everyone! Here are a couple of things you 

should be aware of: 

Parents- Because of the changes in FAFSA and when you can 

start submitting your forms, we are now changing our Career 

and College Planning Night and Financial Aid Night to the 

Spring instead of Fall. Wednesday, April 19
th

 will be our new 

night for this informative event. We will have the Career and 

College Planning Night, geared for 10
th

 grade students, 

starting at 6:00 p.m. in the media center. The Financial Aid 

Night, geared for 11
th

 grade students, will start around 7:00 

p.m.   

-Seniors: By now you should have submitted your FAFSA 

(Free Application for Federal Student Aid) If you haven’t, 

complete it as soon as possible. You should also check with 

your college(s) to determine if there are other financial aid 

applications required. Many colleges have priority deadlines 

as to when the FAFSA should be submitted.  

 

Juniors- Start talking to college reps. Sign-ups are in the 

guidance office. You can also start scheduling college visits to 

colleges you are interested in attending next year. Contact me 

for more information. Also, if you are planning on going to 

college next year AND have not taken the ACT’s or HiSET 

test, you might want to get that out of the way as soon as 

possible. The HiSET test is an entrance assessment for two 

year schools. See Mr. Folkerts to schedule your exam.   

The last ACT test date is June 10
th

. May 5
th

 is the regular 

registration postmark deadline. The late registration deadline 

is extended to May 19
th

 for this test. You can register online at 

www.actstudent.org or pick up a registration packet in the 

guidance office. 

All 6-11 students will be registering for next year’s classes 

within the next couple weeks. All parents will need to sign off 

on next year’s schedules before we enter them in the 

computer…so please look for that to come home to you within 

the next couple weeks. We hope to have the initial schedules 

done before the 1
st
 of May. Keep in mind, changes can be 

made up until the first week of school next year.  

Students can start registering for Fall DMACC classes starting 

April 13
th 

for returning students and April 20
th

 for new 

students. There is no guarantee that you can get into a certain 

class so the earlier you sign up, the better you are. 

IMPORTANT: DMACC’s  policy states no students can 

sign-up for a college class after July 20
th

 …no exceptions!  So 

if you want to take a DMACC class you need to register 

before the deadline. Please contact Mr. Folkerts if you have 

any questions.    

Let’s try to make the last quarter of the year our best and most 

enjoyable!!! 

 

From the Desk of Amy Sowder 

Yearbook 

 

Gold:   

Warren Town & County News 

Fareway of Norwalk 

Clark Agency-Farm Bureau 

Farmers and Merchants Banks 

Lane Insurance Agency 

Southtown Chrysler 

Gannett Publishing Services 

Indianola Record Herald 

Wiegert Disposal 

Wiegert Septic 

 

Silver: 

All Creatures Small 

BB&P Feed & Grain 

Norwalk Veterinary Clinic 

City State Bank of Norwalk 

 
 

From the Desk of Susan Gabbert-Clark, 

K-12 Music  

 

 Frog and Toad come to Martensdale-St.Marys!  

 

Kindergarten and first grade students will present ―A Year 

with Frog and Toad‖ on Tuesday, April 18
th

 at 6:00 p.m. in 

the high school gym. Please make note of the earlier time 

for this concert to accommodate our younger musicians! 

Ms. Merhi and the Art Club students are preparing artwork for 

the show. Thank you for your extra help!  

 

Our 5
th

 and 6
th

 grade honor choir singers will perform at the 

Iowa Choral Directors Honor Choir on Thursday, April 6
th

 at 

7:00 p.m. at the Indianola Middle School. 

Those students are Autumn Ackerson, Carolyn Amfahr, Caden 

Cozad, Emma Giles, Ava Oberender, Averi Schad, Kai Smith, 

Aria Volz, Priscilla Palacios, and Leah Wolff in 5
th

 grade. Our 

6
th

 grade singers are Jaysee Ameigh, John Cassady, Megan 

Dorenkamp, Cordelia Fluharty, Julian Huston, and Abby 

Krumme.   

 

Some of our high school musicians in band and chorus have 

chosen to participate in the Iowa High School Music 

http://www.actstudent.org/


Association Solo/Ensemble Festival on Saturday, April 8
th

 at 

Colfax-Mingo high school. Good luck to all of you!  

 

Opera Iowa will perform for our students on Tuesday, May 

4
th

. Mrs. Smith has been granted funds for a special 

performance for our students. Thank you, Mrs. Smith! 

 

We will be hosting baccalaureate on Wednesday, April 26
th
 at 

7:00 p.m. for our seniors. Several of our high school students 

will be performing special music at this event.  

 

A BIG THANK YOU to all who supported the high school 

Variety Show on Thursday, March 9
th

! It was a great show and 

one to remember! See photo of our MStM senior musicians.  

 

Seniors were recognized at the 2017 Variety Show. From left 

to right are Austin Rudich, Hope Hamilton, Michael Darr, 

Gabe Saldana, Blake Clark, and Abby Anctil. Vicki Hornback 

president of the MStM Music Boosters recognized the senior 

students to the audience.  

 

 

From the Desk of John Amfahr,  

HS Social Studies 

 

 United States History 8 – the students just completed units 

over the Civil War and the West.  Next, they are going to 

learning about the growth of cities and immigration (past and 

present).  After that, we will be moving onto our study of the 

two World Wars, the Roaring 20’s, and the Great Depression.  

Students will be tying in their knowledge of these events to 

our political and social policies of today. 

World Cultures – Students have studied geography and 

major events in world history so far this semester.  We are 

finishing our history study in the next few weeks with a 

cumulative review project.  To finish the year we will cover 

social studies topics such as American history, psychology, 

archaeology, world religions, sociology, Iowa history, political 

science, and economics. 

Government – The students just finished a unit about the 

Constitution and now will turn to learning about how they can 

play a more active role in our democratic system.  We will 

examine our own opinions, compare them to our leaders, and 

apply that knowledge to theorize about the implications of our 

government policies on our future. 

Psychology – We have just finished our background study of 

the fundamentals of Psychology and the role of biology in our 

behavior.  The students gained an understanding about the 

persistent question of nature vs. nurture in human behavior 

and the role that our senses play in how we perceive the world 

around us.  We will conclude the semester by learning about 

thinking, memory, learning, and child development. 

Western Civilization – the students just completed the 

process of creating a board game over the Age of Discovery 

and the Renaissance in small groups.  Next we will begin our 

study of wars throughout history. They will make comparisons 

between conflicts of different eras as well as learning about 

how technology has changed through the years.  The focus of 

their studies will be directed at how the different wars have 

affected the average soldier and citizen that is often caught in 

the middle of a conflict. 

 

 

From the Desk of Reagan Metcalf,  

HS Social Studies 

 

First off, I would like to thank all of the community for the 

support that I get here at Martensdale, it is second to none!  

Community and staff support have made this a great year and 

MStM a great place to work!   

 

Secondly, let me tell you what we are learning in the classes I 

teach: In 7
th

 grade Geography this semester, we started by 

working with Mrs. Sowder in the English department.  While 

students read ―Letters from Rifka‖ in Mrs. Sowder’s class, we 

studied the physical and human geography in my class.  At the 

end of the unit, the students had an assessment that covered 

both facts from the book as well as geographical questions that 

we covered about all the places Rifka visited.  In class right 

now, we are discussing how and why the United States 

changed overtime economically, physically, and socially and 



will finish off the unit with a mini unit on Iowa history.  In 

Sociology, we just finished watching ―The Outsiders‖ and 

discussing the socialization of the individual and how the 

students saw that within the movie.  Next, we move onto 

adolescence and how that life stage developed into a distinct 

stage of life in the United States.  Students will be researching 

different rituals for the rites of passage of both males and 

females throughout the world and comparing those to what we 

have in the United States.    In World History we are just 

completing a unit on African Empires and how they affected 

the world today.  Students gave a presentation on a problem 

that Africans deal with and how it ties into the past, or how it 

might have been influenced by past historical activities.  Next 

we are moving on to the Americas and the early empires and 

how they affected life in their respective regions.  In American 

History we have just completed discussing Reconstruction and 

are moving on to the Gilded Age.  Students in American 

History this year are being asked to do a majority of the heavy 

lifting as far as researching for information.  It has been a year 

of trial and error but the students are doing some great work.  

Finally, one of the most important items that I work with 

students on is critical thinking skills.  I believe this to be 

fundamental in our daily lives and even more so as our world 

grows in this technological age.  I do this by teaching in a 

Socratic discussion type of classroom setting where the 

students are asked questions about the material we have been 

studying that challenge them to think about the relationships 

between events.  Not just events in the past, but how they 

relate to present day events as well.   

 

Again I thank this community for all the support that I have 

been shown, and I am proud to be a Blue Devil!! 

 

 

 

From the Desks of Brett Flander and                                        

Christy Holloway, 5
th

 Grade 

 

Happy spring! The fifth grade has had a busy year! Since 

school started last August, students have studied the Number 

Theory, estimation, Geometry, division, exponents, and 

negative numbers, in math. They are currently polishing their 

skills in coordinates, area of triangles and parallelograms, and 

volume of prisms.  We will be finishing out the year learning 

about ratios, Algebra concepts, volume and capacity of shapes, 

and probability. 

In Social Studies, we have been discussing the colonization of 

America. The fifth grade has really enjoyed putting together 

colony books for this unit. We have previously discussed how 

America was discovered and settled, the different groups of 

Native Americans living here, and the origin of the thirteen 

colonies. We will next be discussing the Revolutionary War, 

the Constitution, and the issue of slavery leading up to the 

Civil War. We will finish out the year learning about how our 

government works, and a field trip to the state Capitol.  

The 5
th

 graders have been doing a fantastic job of expanding 

their reading and finding new reading interests.  At the 

beginning of the school year, I challenged the entire 5
th

 grade 

with a 20-Book Challenge.  This challenge is to get students 

excited about reading, and to expand on the different genres of 

Literature.  Once a student finishes reading a book, they 

record it in their reading journal, and genre checklist. They 

also write in their weekly Reading Log about the book they 

are currently reading.   

Throughout the year, the 5
th

 graders have also been working 

on their different reading strategies to build their 

comprehension.  Students have done a nice job of getting 

familiar with our new Journeys curriculum.  Along with 

reading, students have also been building on their writing 

skills.  Students have been writing narrative, informative, and 

opinion pieces.  

In Science, we have been discussing Earth Science.  Currently 

we are discussing all of Earth’s different landforms and the 

causes of those landforms.  We are looking at the different 

layers of Earth, the forces that create and shape landforms, and 

the rock cycle.  We will be ending the year with weather 

concepts and patterns. 

We also have field trips to Character Counts at Hy-Vee Hall 

and the state Capitol coming up, in the next few weeks. This 

year has flown by, and the next two months will too! Thank 

you students, staff, and parents for a great year! 

 

  

Picture of the speech team (Beth Grafft, Jena Wenck, Abby 

Anctil, and Gabe Saldana). Gabe and Abby advanced to 

compete at the state level. 



Weight Room and Agility Summer Schedule 

 

The weight room will be open Monday thru Thursday from 6am-10am.   

 

The agility sessions with be Monday, Wednesday, Friday.  Below is what the schedule will look like.   

 

 

6:00-6:40 6:40-7:00 7:00-7:20 7:20-7:40 7:40-8:00 8:00-9:00 9:00-10:00 

M Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights 

  

Agility 1 Core Agility 2   

 T Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights 

      

  

W Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights 

  

Agility 1 Core Agility 2    

TH Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights Weights 

     

   

F 

 

Agility 1 Core Agility 2    

 

Since our numbers continue to grow, we will have two agility sessions and one core session.  Any MStM 6
th

-12
th

 grade student-athlete 

can go to either agility session.  You can either go to agility 1 and then the core sessions or start with core and then go to agility 

session 2.  Both agility sessions will be covering the same stations. 

 

The calendar will also be on the Martensdale-St. Marys School Homepage under the Sports/Activities link.  If you have any questions 

please contact Coach Zizis ben_zizis@mstm.us 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brain Teasers/Riddles in Library 

Submitted by David Simpson, Library Associate 

 The library/media center continues to post brain teasers and riddles. Some require you to use logic, some are math 

based, and some of the riddles use puns. Brain teasers and riddles are changed every two days. 

 1. What do you have when you mix a ship’s commander with a fishing lure? 

2. When is a riddle not a riddle? 

3. You have in front of you a standard balance scale. What is the fewest number of weights that you would need to 

accurately weigh any object between one and one hundred pounds (rounded to the nearest pound)? What are the 

weights? 

 

 

 

 

 Answers: 1.) Captain Hook, 2.) When you add a “g” to make it a “griddle,” 3.) Five. One solution is to use 1, 3, 9, 27, and 6 0 lbs. The trick is to realize 

that you can weigh something that weighs two pounds by putting the object and the one -pound weight on one side of the scale, and the three -pound 

weight on the other side. By sometimes using the weights on both sides of the scale you can weigh everything to 100 pounds.  

 

mailto:ben_zizis@mstm.us


 MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING FEBRUARY 2, 2017 

 

The Martensdale-St. Marys Community School District met in special session, pursuant to law on February 2, 2017 and 7:45 a.m. 

 

Members Present: Superintendent Tom Wood, Business Manager, and Jill Gavin, Negotiation team members: Jodi Noga, Adam 

Hansen, Don Hatcher. 

 

I. Welcome  

 

II. Public Comments -none 

  

III. New Business 

 

A. Present Initial Negotiation Proposal to MStM Education Association          Supt. Wood 

Mr. Wood presented the district’s initial proposal for the 2017-2018 school year.  The district opened with a 1.44% increase in salaries 

and requested changes to language for Article 10, 12 and 14.  Mr. Wood requested a change to Article 12 regarding direct deposit 

when it falls on or during a holiday, vacation or weekend.  Mr. Wood discussed a change to Article 14 in regards to the cost of 

insurance.  The district and the association agreed to TA adding an additional family sick day.   

 

VII. Adjournment  

 

 

 

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 13, 2017 

 

The Board of Directors of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community School District met in regular session, pursuant to law on February 

13, 2017. 

 

Members Present: President, Nicole Bunch; Vice President, Dean Furness; and John Ralls together with Superintendent Tom Wood; 

Principal, Josh Moser; Principal, and Business Manager, Jill Gavin. 

 

Absent: Ralph DiCesare, Dawn Reeves and Beth Happe 

 

II. Welcome – Board President 

Mrs. Bunch called meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. and welcomed all guests.   

 

II. Consent Items 

 A.  Approval of Minutes – Board President 

 B.  Approval of Agenda – Board President 

 C.  Approval of Bills and Secretary’s Report – Board President 

 D.  Approval of Hot Lunch and Activity Reports – Board President 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve the consent items, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  3 ayes.  

 

III. Celebrations 

Mr. Wood announced that the district recently completed our DE desk audit and received no items for correction.   

 

Mr. Moser commended Logan Schumacher, Josh Tibbits and Cole Cassady for advancing to the 2017 State Wrestling Tournament.  It 

is a nice trend that we anticipate will continue.  We anticipate a lot of students attending the event on Thursday and Friday of the 

tournament.  Good Luck MStM Wrestlers. 

 

Mr. Moser applauded the teachers who are branching out and digging into more inner-disciplinary work with other students and 

teachers in all different grade levels.  

 



IV. Public Comments -none 

  

V. Old Business 

 A.  Reports          

  1)  MStM Music Booster Minutes  

  2)  MStM Athletic Booster Minutes  

  3)  MStM PTO Minutes – January 23, 2017 minutes 

 

B. Presentations 

1) Facilities Report        Mr. Christensen 

The cameras have been installed on the building; the wiring is complete and waiting on some cabling before they can hook up to 

computers and apps on our phones.  Mrs. Bunch asked for a demo at the March board meeting.  

 

2) Principal’s Report       Ms. Happe 

Ms. Happe was absent.  

 

3) Principal’s Report       Mr. Moser   

 

Mr. Moser introduced Mr. Klemesrud to discuss the conference changes happing in the Fall of 2018.  Interstate 35 and Pleasantville 

will be leaving the Pride of Iowa Conference which will leave us with only ten teams.  We had a couple of schools show interest in 

joining with us.  We will be looking at all of our options. 

 

Mr. Klemesrud discussed the recommendations for updating the weight room.  These items were discussed at the recent Facilities 

Meeting.  We are looking for a mix of equipment for those that are for beginner lifters and more for those that are advanced.   

 

4) Superintendent’s Report       Supt. Wood 

Mr. Wood discussed the new MStM Marketing Committee.  Twelve members attended and participated in the first meeting.  They 

created five target areas: media outreach, event planning, digital footprint, secondary course brochure, and a school brochure.  The 

goal is to eventually involve students, all staff, and families in this planning. 

 

Mr. Wood requested the district to be a member of the Norwalk Chamber of Commerce which will align with our marketing initiative.  

It will also allow us to network with businesses and individuals who have connections to our district and our families.  The 

membership is $135 per year and the board members agreed to move forward with marketing strategy.’ 

 

Mr. Wood discussed the Teacher Leadership System.  Our funding is dependent on must-haves set by the state including 25% 

participation in leadership roles by teachers.  Based on feedback, experience from year one, and the lack of applicants last year, we are 

slightly changing our structure.  Instead of the layers within curriculum and professional development, we will now have six ―model 

teachers‖ in our plan.  The full time ―professional development lead‖ will be advertised once again this spring.  All change proposals 

had to be approved by the Department of Education before moving forward.   

 

Mr. Wood reviewed the options for determining the final day of school due to having two snow days and one delay.  Our minimum 

requirement is 1,080 hours.  The total hours with 2 cancellations and 1 delay would equal 1,095.6 hours.  If we had one student make 

up day, it would make the last day of school May 24 for 1,102 hours.  PD time would be added for teachers to satisfy contract days.  

The goal is to dismiss before Memorial Day.  Discussion was made by the board members about not changing the date of the last day 

of school.  It was decided that if we are still maintaining the required number of hours to keep the last day of school the same.  If we 

have additional snow days, we will revisit the situation again.  The last day of school will remain being May 23, 2017. 

 

VI. New Business 

 

B. Discuss/Approve 2017-2018 School Calendar      Supt. Wood 

Mr. Ralls made the motion to approve the 2017-2018 School Calendar with the requested change of starting Winter Break with a 1:00 

dismissal on December 22, 2017 and returning from Winter Break on January 3, 2018, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  3 ayes.  

 

C. Discuss/Approve Foreign Exchange Student Acceptance     Supt. Wood 



Mr. Furness motioned to approve the recommendation to accept two foreign exchange students from France and Finland for the 2017-

2018 school year, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  3 ayes.  

 

D. 1
st
 Reading Policies 200.1R1, 210.2, 411.2, 701.3     Supt. Wood 

 

E. Approve Personnel Resignations        Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve the resignations of Trent Verwers, Assistant JH Baseball Coach, Brent Gavin, Head JH Baseball 

Coach, Brett Flander, JH Girls Basketball and Volleyball, and Sara Sleyster, Secondary English Teacher, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll 

call:  3 ayes.  

 

F. Approve Personnel Recommendations       Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve Dylan Gibson, Head JH Baseball Coach, Ben Zizis, Assistant Varsity Girls’ Track and JH Head 

Girls Track, Joe Catron, Assistant Baseball Coach, Adam Hill, Night Custodian, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll Call:  3 ayes. 

 

G. Approve Iowa Crush Football Contract       Supt. Wood 

Mr. Ralls motioned to approve the Iowa Crush Women’s Football 2017 contract, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  3 ayes.  

 

H. Approve Weight Room Upgrades       Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to table the decision on the weight room upgrades, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  3 ayes.  

 

I. Discuss/Approve 2015-2016 Audit       Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve the 2015-2016 Audit, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  3 ayes.  

 

J. Confirm – Next Meeting Dates        Supt. Wood 

The next school board meeting will be held on March 20, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. 

 

VII. Adjournment  

Mr. Ralls motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. DiCesare.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  Time: 5:23 p.m. 

 

 

 

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 14, 2017 

 

The Board of Directors of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community School District met in special session by conference call, pursuant 

to law on February 14, 2017. 

 

Members Present: Vice President, Dean Furness, John Ralls and Dawn Reeves and together with Superintendent Tom Wood and 

Business Manager, Jill Gavin. 

 

Members Absent:  President, Nicole Bunch and Ralph DiCesare 

 

III. Welcome – Board President 

Mr. Furness called meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. and welcomed all guests.   

 

II. Public Comments -none 

  

III. New Business 

 

K. Consider Approval to Ratify the Negotiated Agreement with the MStM Education Association 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve a 2-year contract of a total package of 1.75% for 2017-2018 and 2018-2019 with language changes 

of the current Master Contract to Articles 10, 12 and 14, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call: 3 ayes.  

 

L. Discuss/Approve 2017-2018 Classified Staff Contracts    Supt. Wood 



Mr. Ralls motioned to approve a 1.75% increase to the 2017-2018 Classified contracts that includes custodians, secretaries, associates 

and food service, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call: 3 ayes.  

 

M. Discuss/Approve 2017-2018 Administration Staff Contracts   Supt. Wood 

Mr. Ralls motioned to approve the 1.75% increase to principals, business manager, activities director stipend and superintendent, with 

a continued two-year contract for the principals and a continued three year contract for the superintendent, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.   

  

VII. Adjournment  

Mrs. Reeves motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  3 ayes.  Time: 12:05 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 From the PTO 

 

ButterBraid Pick-up - If you 

ordered ButterBraids, please 

remember pickup is Tuesday, 

4/11 from 3:00-7:30 p.m. All orders 

need to be picked up on this day. 

 

BOGO Book Fair - Tuesday 4/11 

Please plan to stop by our one day 

only Book Fair, this fair will be 

"Buy one Get one Free!!" The fair 

will be open from 2:00 p.m. ï 8:00 

Preschool Parent Meeting!! 

2017-2018 School Year 

The preschool parent meeting has been set for        

Monday, April 3 in the Media Center with the    

following times: 

6:00-6:30 – 3 yr olds 

6:30-7:00 – 4&5 yr olds 

 

You will receive your registration packets, 

scholarship information, etc at that time. 

 

Please call the elementary office if you have 

any questions – 647-764-2621 

 

Kindergarten Round -Up!! 

We will be having a parent meeting for parents that 

will have a kindergarten student in the 2017 -2018 

school year.   

The meeting will be at 6:00 on Tuesday, April 

25th in the HS Media Center.  We will be having 

round up for the students on Friday, May 5 th  

from  8:30 - 2:00 .  

  If you have a child or know of anyone that has a 

child that will be in kindergarten next year please 

have them notify the elementary office so they can 

be added to the list.  

MStM Elementary office ς 641-764-2621 

 



 



 

 

Martensdale -St Marys  
  

 
 

  April, 2017    
Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

      

1 

2 3 
4:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  Mount Ayr 

vs. Multiple 

Schools  @ Mount Ayr  

4 
7:01am - 8:01am  FCA 

Meeting  @ Room 216   

4:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  East Union vs. 

Multiple Schools  @ 
East Union High School   

5:00pm  Track -

G/Varsity  Nodaway 

Valley  @ Nodaway 

Valley High School  

5 6 
5th & 6th Honor choir  @ 

Indianola   

4:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  Mount Ayr vs. 

Multiple Schools  @ Mount 
Ayr   

4:45pm  Track -

B/Varsity  Clarke  @ Clarke 

Community High School   

5:00pm  Track -

G/Varsity  Interstate 35  @ 
Interstate 35 High School  

7 8 
IHSMA 

Solo/Ensemble 

Festi val(Class 

1A)  @ Colfax -

Mingo HS  

9 10  
PTO Meeting   

 4:00pm  School 
Board Meeting  @ 

Supt. Office   

4:15pm  Track -

JH Earlham  @ 

Earlham High School   

4:30pm  Track -

G/Varsity  Creston 

Community  @ 

Creston High School   

6:00pm  Music 
Booster Meeting  @ 

Music Room  

11  
7:01am - 8:01am  FCA 
Meeting  @ Room 216   

2:30pm -8:00pm  PTO 

Book Fair  @ Elem. Gym   

4:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  Southeast 
Warren vs. Multiple 

Schools  @ Southeast 

Warren High School   

4:00pm  Golf -
Varsity  Pleasantville vs. 

Multiple Schools  @ 

Pleasantville Golf Course  

 4:3 0pm  Track -
B/Varsity  Chariton  @ 

Chariton High School  

12  13  
4:30pm  Track -

G/Varsity  Ogden  @ 
Ogden High School   

4:30pm  Track -

B/Varsity  Clarke  @ 

Clarke Community High 

School  

14  
1:00 Dismissal  

15  

16  17  
4:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  Lenox vs. 
Multiple Schools  @ 

Lenox High  School   

4:30pm  Track -

B/Varsity  Van 

Meter  @ Van Meter 

Junior -Senior High 

School   

4:45pm  Track -

G/Varsity  Bondurant -

Farrar vs. Multiple 
Schools  @ 

Bondurant -Farrar High 

School  

18  
7:01am - 8:01am  FCA 
Meeting  @ Room 216   

4:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  Southeast 

Warren vs. Multiple 

Schools  @ Southeast 
Warren High School   

4:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  East Union vs. 

Multiple Schools  @ East 
Union   

4:30pm  Track -JH Van 

Meter  @ Van Meter 

Junior -Senior High 
School   

4:30pm  Track -

B/Varsity  Interstate 

35  @ Interstate 35 High 
School   

6:00pm  Elementary 

(Grades K -1) Concert  @ 

HS Gym  

19  
1:00 Dismissal   

 12:35pm  NHS 
Meeting  @ Mr. Hansens 

Room  

20  
4:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  Nodaway Valley 
vs. Multiple Schools  @ 

Nodaway Valley   

5:00pm  Track -

B/Varsity  Martensdale -

St Marys vs. Multiple 

Schools  @ 

Martensdale - St.  Marys 

Jr Sr High School, Blue 

Devil Stadium  

21  
7:45am -

8:15am  Donuts for 
Dads  @ Elem. Gym   

4:30pm  Track -

G/Varsity  Winterset  @ 

Winterset High School   

4:30pm  Track -

B/Varsity  Winterset  @ 

Winterset High School  

22  

23  24  
4:15pm  Track -

JH  Martensdale - St 

Marys vs.  Multiple 

Schools  @ 

Martensdale - St. 
Marys Jr Sr High 

School, Blue Devil 

Stadium  

25  
7:01am -

8:01am  FCA 

Meeting  @ Room 216   

4:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  Wayne vs. 
Multiple Schools  @ 

Wayne High School   

4:30pm  Track -

B/Varsity  Mount 

Ayr  @ Mount Ayr 

High School   

5:00pm  Track -

G/Varsity  Chariton  @ 

Chariton High School   

6:00pm  Kindergarten 
Roundup Parent 

Meeting  @ JH-HS 

Media Center  

26  
7:00pm  Baccalaureate  @ 

HS Gym  

27  
4:30pm  Track -

G/Varsity  Van Meter  @ 

Van Meter Junior -Senior 

High School   

4:30pm  Track -
B/Varsity  Van Meter  @ 

Van Meter Junior -Senior 

High School  

28  
12:00pm  Golf -

Varsity  Central 

Decatur  @ Central 

Decatur   

4:00pm  Track -
JH Central Decatur  @ 

Central Decatur  

29  
6:00pm -

11:00pm  JR/SR 

Prom  @ St. 

Thomas Aquinas 

Pastoral Center  



 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

4/3                    Day 2B 4/4                   Day 3A 4/5                   Day 4B 4/6                   Day 5A 4/7                   Day 6B

Cereal or Toast Sausage Gravy & Biscuit Pancakes/Sausage Pattie Donut Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Chicken Pattie w/g Bun Spaghetti Meat Roast Chicken Macaroni & Cheese

Baked Beans Lettuce Broccoli Mashed Potatoes & Gravy Peas/Carrots

Carrots Green Beans/Pineapple Mixed Vegetable/Pears Broccoli Normandy Mixed Fruit

Applesauce Bread Bread Peaches/Bread H.S. Bread H.S.

Milk Milk Milk Milk Milk  

4/10                  Day 1A 4/11               Day 2B 4/12               Day 3A 4/13               Day 4B 4/14                 Day 5A

Cereal or Toast Egg Omelet/Toast Sausage/Cheese Biscuit Bagel Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Turkey Burger/Bun Soft shell Chicken Fajita Pork Pattie Rotini Fish

French Fries Lettuce/Cheese Cups Mashed Potatoes & Gravy Broccoli Baked Beans

Carrots Broccoli Normandy Green Bean Casserole Carrots Coleslaw

Mixed Fruit Pineapple Strawberries/Bread Pears/Bread Peaches/Bread H.S.

Milk Milk Milk Milk Milk  

4/17                  Day 6B 4/18                 Day 1A 4/19                Day 2B 4/20                 Day 3A 4/21                Day 4B

Cereal or Toast Egg/Cheese Biscuit Pancakes/Sausage Donuts Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Pepperoni Pizza Soft Shell Tacos Scalloped Potatoes & Ham Chicken BBQ Meat w/g Bun

Corn Lettuce/Cheese Cups Broccoli Normandy Carrots Baked Beans

Broccoli Carrots Mixed Fruit Green Beans Coleslaw

Peaches Pineapple Bread Pears/Bread H.S. Applesauce

Milk Milk Milk Milk Milk  

4/24                  Day 5A 4/25                 Day 6B 4/26                 Day 1A 4/27                 Day 2B 4/28                  Day 3A

Cereal or Toast Egg/Toast Sausage & Egg Pattie Bagel Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Popcorn Chicken Chicken Teriyaki Z-Rib w/g Bun Chicken Alfredo Meatball Sub w/g Bun

Green Beans Rice Baked Beans Broccoli Normandy Corn

Carrots Vegetables/Broccoli Carrots Pears/Lettuce Lettuce

Peaches/Bread H.S. Pineapple Mixed Fruit Bread Applesauce 

Milk Milk Milk Milk Milk

Non-discrimination Statement: This explains what to do if you believe you have been treated unfairly. "In accordance with Federal law and U.S.

Department of Agriculture policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or

disability. To file a complaint of discrimination, write to USDA, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington,

D.C. 20250-10410, or call toll free (866)632-1010102 (Voice). Individuals who are hearing impaired or have speech disabilities may contact USDA

through the Federal Relay Service at (800)877-83310; or (800)845-6136 (Spanish).  USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer."

**** THIS MENU IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE ****

 

In addition to the 
breakfast items 
listed, yogurt, 
breakfast bars 
and fresh fruit are 
offered daily!! 

Grades 4-12 
have a fruit and 
vegetable bar 
availableto 

them.



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is the policy of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community 

School District not to illegally discriminate on the basis of 

race, color, national origin, gender, disability, religion, 

creed, age (for employment), marital status (for programs), 

sexual orientation, gender identity, and socioeconomic 

status (for programs) in its educational programs and its 

employment practices. 

There is a grievance procedure for processing complaints of 

discrimination.  If you have questions or a grievance related 

to this policy, please contact the district’s Equity 

Coordinator. 

MStM’s Equity Coordinator is Josh Moser, secondary 

principal.  His address is MStM Community School, 390 

Burlington, Martensdale, Iowa 50160.  His phone number is 

641-764-2686 and his email address is: 

josh_moser@MStM.us 

The Martensdale-St. Marys District Newsletter is 
published by the last day of the preceding month. 

The newsletter is available for pickup in the 
{ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΣ tƻǎǘ hŦŦƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ WƛŦŦȅ ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƭƭ 

are located in Martensdale. 

You may also view it on the http://www. MStM.us website. 
Questions or concerns may be addressed to: 

Mrs. DePauw 
Martensdale-St.Marys 

Elementary Office 
390 Burlington Ave. 

Martensdale, Iowa  50160 
or by email 

brenda_depauw@MStM.us 
Office:  641-764-2470 

Fax:  641-764-2100 

 


